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Week of March 9, 2015
· Thank you for sending in the field trip money and permission slips! We are all set and ready to go next Friday, March 20th for a day of fun at The Children’s Museum. 
· I am sending home an order form from the cafeteria today if you would like a bagged lunch to be made for the field trip. Please indicate your choice and send the form and any applicable payments back MONDAY, March 16th as that is the date it is due to the cafeteria.  If you decide to send a lunch from home, it will need to be a bagged lunch with a drink- NO LUNCHBOXES! Everything should be able to be thrown away- no plastic containers or real silverware! (
· In Math, we spent several days this week learning to add with regrouping. We used our tens rods and our ones cubes to solve these problems. We always start with the ones and count to see if we have enough ones to regroup into a ten rod. The hardest part is remembering to add a ten rod after you have taken off your ten little cubes from the place value workmat! We had whole group, partner, and individual practice with these problems.
· In Reading, we are focusing on having our reading sound like talking and making sure that what we say makes sense and sounds right. The upcoming reading assessment for the next report card is timed, so we are really focusing on picking up the pace of our reading, using expression, and using intonation to express punctuation. 
· We also began our Special Readers program in First Grade. We had volunteers come in to listen to our growing readers. This practice will help to build confidence in reading. We will have this program two more times- once in April and once in May. (
